
 
 
 

 

Consent Item 

RE:  15200 Manchester Road 
  Department/Program:  Administration/Planning   
  Explanation:  Special Use Exception approval extension 
 
On July 8, 2024, Ordinance 24-09 was approved for the development of a restaurant with a drive 
through (Dutch Bros) at 15200 Manchester Road.   

 
According to Appendix A, Article XIV, Section 4(11):  In the event that a special use exception 
grantee fails to proceed with the allowed use or construction and/or development, within a period 
of one year following the effective date of said special use exception, and no extension of time is 
granted by the board of aldermen, said grantee shall be deemed to have abandoned the special use 
exception and it shall terminate.   
 
Additionally, per Appendix A, Article XIIB, Section 9, the development plan that was approved as 
part of the project, has also expired.   
 
To date, the approved development plan has not been recorded and no permits have been issued 
for the project.  Section 9 goes on to state:  Unless expressly authorized at the time of the granting 
of the special use exception, or upon the granting of a time extension by the board of aldermen, all 
construction and site developments associated with a special use exception must be completed 
within 18 months of the effective date of the special use exception, or it shall be deemed 
abandoned and shall thereupon terminate.   
 
At this time, the petitioner is requesting a four (4) month extension.   
 
Recommendation:   
 
Staff recommends that the Board consider granting an extension of four (4) months, with the 
following conditions: 
 

1. Recording of the approved development plan must occur within two (2) months of the 
extension approval. 
 

2. All necessary permit applications must be submitted within three (3) months. 
 

3. Visible construction activity must commence within the four (4) month extension period. 
 
Failure to meet these conditions will result in the expiration of the special use exception and 
associated development plan.       
 
Submitted By:  Lynn Sprick 
 
Date:  July 14, 2025 
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